

Noelle

Silver Creek Irrigation District

June Board Meeting Agenda 6/13/23, 5:00 PM

1. Call to Order
2. Roll Call
3. Call to the Public for items not on the agenda. Individuals may address the Board on any relevant issue for 5 minutes. At the close of the call to the public, Board members may respond to criticism, ask staff to review a matter or ask that a matter be placed on a future agenda.
4. Approval of May Minutes
5. Lake Reports and Water Measurements

Daggs	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec
Depth (ft)	33	35	36	Full	36							
Leak (gpm)		0 0	1.5	11	3/4							
2022	33	34.5	35.5	36.5	32.25	29	27	26.5	30.5	27	29	31
2021	26.5	28	30	31.25	28.5	26	23.5	Full	32	28	29.75	31.5
Fish Hatchery												
Flow in	1000	NR	NR	NR	NR							
Flow out	1050	NR	NR	NR	NR							
Rainbow Spring	NR	NR	254	234	212							
Silver Creek Blvd	NR	NR	NR	1.3	1.16							

6. Dennis Morgan
7. Colleen Buck
8. Pipe shed at District office?
9. Water issues? Where do we need to fix for next year?
 - A. Lacey Penrod, Fix pipe
 - B. Ivan Larson Air vent and Headgate? Ross to weld drain pipe?
10. Mormon Lake diversion, open. Ortega structure open.
11. 2023 water ticket, invoice and schedule problems?
 - A. Flake Boone/Lundberg/Brimhall shares
12. Delinquent payments: Who are we still trying to collect from?
13. Lennard McCleve pipe repair?
14. Jason Mulder no head gate on new line fix?
15. District Foreman report, Receipts to Noelle?
16. How do we notify users when water is out of ditch? Website?
17. Dee Johnson passed away. What can we do to show our appreciation for the many years of service to the district?
18. District Secretary *Cameo Johnson*
Ja Papa
Rhame Robinson
19. Website- scidaz.com, email- silvercreekid11@gmail.com,
20. Kyle Baldwin
21. Terry Stratton
22. Vance Muder
23. Next meeting July 11th, 2023 at 5:00pm

24. Adjourn

Silver Creek Irrigation District

June Board Meeting Agenda 6/13/23, 5:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Roll Call

3. Call to the Public for items not on the agenda. Individuals may address the Board on any relevant issue for 5 minutes. At the close of the call to the public, Board members may respond to criticism, ask staff to review a matter or ask that a matter be placed on a future agenda.

4. Approval of May Minutes

5. Lake Reports and Water Measurements

Daggs	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec
Depth (ft)	33	35	36	Full	36	34						
Leak (gpm)	0	0	1.5	11	3/4							
2022	33	34.5	35.5	36.5	32.25	29	27	26.5	30.5	27	29	31
2021	26.5	28	30	31.25	28.5	26	23.5	Full	32	28	29.75	31.5
Fish Hatchery		Same										
Flow in	1000	NR	NR	NR	NR							
Flow out	1050	NR	NR	NR	NR							
Rainbow Spring	NR	NR	254	234	212	200						
Silver Creek Blvd	NR	NR	NR	1.3	1.16	1.14						

w m @ 34

6. Dennis Morgan
7. Colleen Buck
8. Pipe shed at District office?
9. Water issues? Where do we need to fix for next year?
 - A. Lacey Penrod, Fix pipe
 - B. Ivan Larson Air vent and Headgate? Ross to weld drain pipe?
10. Mormon Lake diversion, open. Ortega structure open.
11. 2023 water ticket, invoice and schedule problems?
 - A. Flake Boone/Lundberg/Brimhall shares
12. Delinquent payments: Who are we still trying to collect from?
13. Lennard McCleve pipe repair?
14. Jason Mulder no head gate on new line fix?
15. District Foreman report, Receipts to Noelle?
16. How do we notify users when water is out of ditch? Website?
17. Dee Johnson passed away. What can we do to show our appreciation for the many years of service to the district?
18. District Secretary
19. Website- scidaz.com, email- silvercreekid11@gmail.com,
20. Kyle Baldwin
21. Terry Stratton
22. Vance Muder
23. Next meeting July 11th, 2023 at 5:00pm

24. Adjourn

SCID MEETING MINUTES

June 13 & July 4, 2023

In Attendance: Vance Muder, Terry Stratton, Kyle Baldwin, Ross Willis, Noelle Stratton, Jason Mulder

Called to order at 5:07

May Meeting Minutes approved, Kyle motioned and Vance 2nd

Ross will talk to Leonard McCleve about how to get back to where we need to fill hole.

Pipe Shed at District Office

Terry going to get a bid from Lusk, Frost and Burt. Need a sketch or layout to meet with City. 75x30

Water Issues:

West Taylor – Norman Baldwin time, look at Rhame Robinson request for run time.

Lacey Penrod – Will not fix until Fall, need to wait until water is out of the ditch.

Ivan Larson – Ross will do within the month.

Motion made by Kyle to pay Logan Hatch for helping Ross \$100, 2nd by Vance.

Mormon Lake Diversion and Ortega are closed.

We have 22 SCID members who have unpaid invoices that total \$12,308 out. List attached.

Lennard McCleve pipe repair: Kyle and Vance will look at how to get the trucks in to field.

Jason Mulder no head gate on new line fix? Next year's schedule, Ross suggested cap air valve off.

Brad/Jeff: picked up pipe from Mulder saying that SCID needed it and never paid him back for it so seeking reimbursement for pipe. \$1072 reimbursement, Jason buys valve. Kyle motioned, Terry 2nd.

District Foreman receipts to Noelle.

Website will be used to notify users when water is out of the ditch.

Name Board Room: Dee Johnson Board Room in remembrance of the dedication to SCID.

Next meeting July 11, 2023.

Meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. Motion made by Terry, second by Kyle.

July Meeting on phone with Terry Stratton, Vance Muder, Kyle Bladwin, Ross Willis & Noelle Stratton

Motion made by Terry Stratton to get Perkin Cinders to repair Ortega, second by Vance Muder. Everyone approved.

SCID MEETING MINUTES

June 13, 2023



In Attendance: Vance Muder, Terry Stratton, Kyle Baldwin, Ross Willis, Noelle Stratton, Jason Mulder

Called to order at 5:07

May Meeting Minutes approved, Kyle motioned and Vance 2nd

Ross will talk to Leonard McCleve about how to get back to where we need to fill hole.

Pipe Shed at District Office

Terry going to get a bid from Lusk, Frost and Burt. Need a sketch or layout to meet with City. 75x30

Water Issues:

West Taylor – Norman Baldwin time, look at Rhame Robinson request for run time.

Lacey Penrod – Will not fix until Fall, need to wait until water is out of the ditch.

Ivan Larson – Ross will do within the month.

Motion made by Kyle to pay Logan Hatch for helping Ross \$100, 2nd by Vance.

Mormon Lake Diversion and Ortega are closed.

We have 22 SCID members who have unpaid invoices that total \$12,308 out. List attached.

Lennard McCleve pipe repair: Kyle and Vance will look at how to get the trucks in to field.

Jason Mulder no head gate on new line fix? Next year's schedule, Ross suggested cap air valve off.

Brad/Jeff: picked up pipe from Mulder saying that SCID needed it and never paid him back for it so seeking reimbursement for pipe. \$1072 reimbursement, Jason buys valve. Kyle motioned, Terry 2nd.

District Foreman receipts to Noelle.

Website will be used to notify users when water is out of the ditch.

Name Board Room: Dee Johnson Board Room in remembrance of the dedication to SCID.

Next meeting July 11, 2023.

Meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. Motion made by Terry, second by Kyle.

